
B . O . K .  B r i e f i n g  
B . O . K .  R a n c h  T h e  P e n i n s u l a ’ s  O N L Y  P A T H  P r e m i e r  A c c r e d i t e d  

 

T h e r a p e u t i c  H o r s e b a c k  R i d i n g  C e n t e r  

at BOK (including some 

really tall ones). You will 

most often find her riding 

her favorite horse; The 

BOK Ranch mascot, Nellik

-BOK’s Norwegian Fjord. 

Hannah’s next riding       

adventure will be taking 

place soon as she prepares 

to enter a show at the     

Westwind Community barn 

in Los Altos Hills.  She is 

also planning to preform in 

the 28th Annual Western 

Day Riding Demo in 2013. 

Congratulations Hannah! 

We are very proud of you 

Hannah started taking   

formal horseback riding 

lessons at the BOK Ranch 

in 2007 at the age of 11. 

Now 16, Hannah is an  

accomplished rider with a 

lot to be proud of. When 

Hannah first started out 

she was considered a 

“minimum support” rider, 

which means she required 

someone at the head of her 

horse and between one and 

two side walkers next to 

her at all times. That’s not 

the case anymore. Miss 

Hannah has moved herself 

through the various BOK 

Ranch classes and is now a 

“transition rider”. This 

means that Hannah is able 

to walk and trot her horse 

completely independently! 

Although Hannah has   

ridden many different  

horses throughout her years 

Mee t  Hannah  

Hooray! The 27th Annual 

Western Day, Family Fun 

Day was a rousing       

success. As usual, the 

BOK Ranch supports 

came thru in support of 

the therapeutic riding  

program. The Redwood 

City Fire Department did 

an awesome job serving 

up 500 meals to our lovely 

guests. The crew from 

Animal Assisted         

Happiness brought with 

crowd. This is a really 

wonderful and positive 

advancement in our    

attempt at community 

outreach. Although   

Western Day has always 

and will always be a   

fundraiser, awareness and 

outreach are equally as 

important that day. Thank 

You and welcome to the 

BOK Ranch! 

them a small herd of  

adorable little animals and 

helped to create hundreds 

of smiles. Pat Black was in 

attendance again this year 

and worked her magic, 

painting dozens of faces 

for all to see. Although we 

had approximately the 

same amount of families 

in attendance that we  

normally do, it was noted 

this year that there were 

many new faces in the 

27 th  Annua l  Wes te rn  Day  
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Win te r  2012 

  

Consider Sponsoring a 

BOK Horse & Rider 

This  Holiday Season 



Sponso r  a  Ho r se  

 

                                                                        

Horse Sponsorship is an 

important way generous 

supporters of the BOK 

Ranch therapeutic riding 

program can help offset the 

substantial expense of taking 

care of our 4 legged        

therapists and help to      

insure that the BOK Ranch 

will always be able to      

continue serving 

the equestrian 

needs of riders 

with special 

needs in the 

future. All horse 

sponsorship 

donations are tax  

deducible. 

Me gan’s  Co rne r  

you are there at the ranch you 

are assigned a horse for the time 

that you are there or if you have 

your own horse you can bring it 

with you. Everyday you wake 

up at dawn , have breakfast and 

tack up your horse.You are out 

there in the morning and then 

break for lunch.After lunch you 

mount up and work again until 

late afternoon for dinner. It is a 

long day and very rewarding. I 

look forward to it every year.  

Besides working at the BOK 

Ranch every year I go to a 

ranch in a small town named 

Bridgeport,Ca . Bridgeport is 

located on the eastern side of 

the sierras and on the other side 

of the Yosemite range.The 

name of the ranch I go to help 

with the spring cattle work is 

Hunewill ranch. It is 4400 

acres. Hunewill ranch is a cow-

boys or cowgirls paradise.It is 

wide open spaces with beautiful 

mountains and lush green grass 

along with plenty of fresh water 

for the cattle and horses to 

drink .In 1861 the Hunewill 

family settled here.In 1880 the 

ranch house and barn were 

built. In the great depression in 

1931 the family opened the 

ranch to people who wanted to 

come.Today 3 generations of 

Hunewills still live and work 

there.They need help in the 

spring and fall with their cattle 

herding. Sometimes like this 

year a neighboring ranch also 

needs our help. During cattle 

herding you go out and wran-

glers go out to help move,gather 

and sort the cattle.In order to do 

the spring cattle work you have 

to be an advanced rider. When 
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òNo hour of life is 

wasted in the saddleó 

-Winston Churchill 

Le t t e r  f rom the  D i r e c to r  

Dear BOK Ranch Friends, 

Recently a mother was in my office and was telling me how glad she was 

to have found BOK. She explained that her son had been turned down by 

several barns in the past, both therapeutic riding centers and typical barns 

a like. Some said her son was to high functioning others said his needs 

were too involved. She had been looking long and hard for  something 

“in the middle”; I said, “yep, that’s us….the middle”, as it turns out BOK 

is now serving over 120 middle of the road folks a week!   I feel like a 

broken record when I talk about BOK’s growth and expansion, but it’s so 

true. Every year things just seem to get better and better. BOK is not only 

the sole Premier Accredited PATH certified therapeutic riding center on 

the Peninsula, we are now also the largest. As many of you already know, 

BOK isn’t the only thing that once again expanded this year….My family 

did as well; baby Beau is 5 months old now, eating like a horse and   

growing like a weed. Cheers to a wonderful and prosperous 2013. 

A BOK Horse Needs You Today! 



At t i  and  Ha r vey  

New P rog rams  
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the Equine Enrichment for  

Lifetime Learners programs. For 

people who may be very small or 

for people who are limited in 

their mobility, a really large horse 

can be intimidating. For these 

groups of people these two  

Minis are going to be magical.  

Atti and Harvey are in need of 

sponsors. All donations for 

their care is tax deductible.  

Introducing Atti and Harvey, the 

latest additions to the BOK 

Ranch family. These rescued 

miniature horses were named 

after two influential “right   

fighters” Atticus Finch and  

Harvey Milk. Not a lot is known 

about Atti and Harvey except 

that they came from an        

abandoned breeding farm in the 

North Bay, they were stallions up 

until this month, they are      

probably in their mid-twenties, 

they have had virtually no    

veterinary or farrier care, and 

they are both really lucky to be 

getting a second chance at life at 

the BOK Ranch. It isn’t going to 

be all fun and games for them, 

since all the BOK Ranch horses 

have jobs; these two will be no 

exception. Atti and Harvey will 

be important parts of the     

upcoming Mommy and Me and 

Whoa-Ga 

As BOK Ranch’s commitment to health and well being, we are proud to introduce you to 

Whoa-Ga or Equine Facilitated Yoga. This 6 week session is open to any person with an     

interest in learning. Whoa-Ga combines 1) Mat yoga for the rider 2) Carrot stretches for the 

horse 3) Mounted Yoga for the horse and rider. This class focuses on seat, breathe, core,     

balance, and strength. Come join us! 

Equine Enrichment  For Lifetime Learners 

It is known that everyday experiences such as singing, movement, painting, and storytelling 

are unique combinations that create whole brain communication and stimulate neuroplasticity. 

BOK Ranch’s new program is designed for seniors living in assisted living and nursing care 

facilities. This special program is tailored for the needs of people living with Alzheimer’s, De-

mentia, stroke, and other debilitating and/or degenerative disorders. This program is a great 

way to keep an aging mind sharp and bring the wonderful world of color and engagement to  

loved ones. 

Mommy and Me 

This Parent Participation class is starting for children ages 0-4. This one of a kind early      

intervention program is very unique. BOK is combining the talents of Kristen Vacketta, 

Board Certified Music Therapist and Nicole Keating, Master Mneme Art Therapist, and 

PATH Certified Instructor, Shannon Hill to create a one of a kind program for little ones who 

may not be diagnosed, but perhaps have missed or are late on some of their milestones. This 

program is equine based and is designed specifically to accommodate the very special needs of 

babies, toddlers, and preschoolers. This program also offers a parent support and resource 

time for parents to discuss needs, options, joys, concerns, and other therapeutic recreation 

services in our area.  

Cowboys have long had 

a saying òHorses can 

hold the secrets of a 

manõs souló 

Bereavement Trail Rides 

The instructors at BOK Ranch are all scheduled to begin their training with KARA, a 

renowned grief and bereavement support resource in Palo Alto. This training will give the 

already PATH certified instructors a higher level of education when it comes to this new 

program. For years now, BOK has informally offered services to families working 

through the loss process. We are now offering regularly scheduled trail rides to families 

dealing with grief on both an individual and group basis. 



2013  Ca lenda rs  A r e  He r e  

Thanks to Instructor   

Bethany Layport and her 

excellent photographic 

skills, we have a new     

calendar highlighting the 

Horses of BOK Ranch. 

Each of our hard working 

equines has at least one 

month with their portrait. 

In addition, their birthdays 

are marked, so you may 

want to bring them a     

special treat to help them 

celebrate. Calendars are 

available in the BOK office 

for $20 each. Proceeds go 

to support the BOK Ranch 

therapeutic riding program. 

Did you know?  

Although body language is the 
main way horses communicate, 
they can also express themselves 
vocally. Here is a translation: 

Exhale:  An outward sigh that is 
soft and relaxed means 
“Aaaahhhh, I’m no longer tense.” 

Sharp snort or blow: One or two 
snorts might be a punctuation of 
alarm, or could indicate that he or 
she is clearing dust from his or 
her nasal passages. 

Vibrating, rolling snort: Usually 
uttered in deep tones, a rolling 
snort means a horse is very wary 
and suspicious and may suddenly 
bolt. 

Whinny or neigh: This is a loud 
call that usually starts high and 
drops in tone. It can often be 
heard a half a mile away. Horses 
use a full-volume whinny to make 
or maintain contact, as a warning, 
or to solicit attention or care. 

Nickering: A soft, low chortling 
is how a horse greets a friend. 

Blowing: Horses often say hello 
to each other by blowing into 
each other’s nostrils. It may end 
almost as soon as it begins, or it 
may escalate to excited nickering, 
grunting, squealing, and varied 
displays of body language, friendly 
and otherwise. 

How to Think Like a Horse 
By Cherry Hill 

Volunteer Corner  

Welcome to all our new volunteers! You are already making a difference in supporting 

our program with your enthusiasm and can-do attitudes. Our Volunteer Orientations 

have been very successful in recruiting and training many new volunteers! Instructors 

Shannon Hill and Bethany Layport, and our Super Volunteers Gabriela (Gabby) 

Rose and Claire Rose Vincenzi dedicate one Sunday a month to bringing our volunteer 

recruits up to speed on the duties and responsibilities of volunteering at B.O.K. Ranch. 

We are always looking for dedicated volunteers. If you or someone you know is interested 

in volunteering, please call 650-366-2265 or email bok.office@yahoo.com. Thanks You! 

 

mailto:bok.office@yahoo.com

